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PARISH ORGANIZATIONS.

WOMEN’S GUILD: 1st Tuesday, 2 p.m. Lady Chapel.
Secretary — Mrs. L. A. Persen, Phone 89 322.
MOTHERS’ UNION: 2nd Tuesday, 2 p.m, Church.
Secretary — Mrs, H F Norton, phone 87 317.
MOTHERS’ UNION 4th Tuesday.
(EVENING:) Secretary — Mrs. J. E. Batkins, phone 89 278.
YOUNG WIVES: 1st Thursday, 7.45 p.m. Guild Room.

Secretary — Mrs D, L. Close, phone 88 686.
GIRLS’ FRIENDLY SOCIETY: 3rd Wednesday, 745 p.m. G.F.S. Room.
Secretary — Mrs, W. A. Lane, phone 87 879.

C.E.M.S.: 4th Wednesday, 7.30 p.m. The Lady Chapel.
Secretary — Mr, G. F. Tegg, phone 86-333.
ARK CLUB: 2nd Wednesday, 7.45 p.m. Coffee Bar, Parish Hall
President—Bernie Smith, phone 78 922
INDOOR BOWLS: Mon. & Wed. each week, 7.30 p.m., Parish Hall.
Secretary — Mrs, J. Pluymers, phone 86 775.
SCOUT GROUPS: Scout and Club sections meet weekly in the

Canon Drake Hall at follows:—
Monday: Kauri Cub Park, 5.15 p.m.
Tainui Scout Troop, 7 p.m.

Tuesday: Arawa Scout Troop, 7 p.m.
Thursday: Rewarewa Cub Pack, 5 p.m.
Venturer Scout Unit, 7.30 p.m.

Group Committee meets 3rd Monday each
month in Guild Room at 7.30 p.m.
Group Church Parade, first Sunday each month
at 11 a.m., Family Service.
Chairman: Mr. A. J. McDonald, Phone 77-490.
Secretary: Mr. K. R. Fleming, Phone 84-870.

GIRL GUIDES: Wednesday, 5.30 pm, Canon Drake Hall.
Company Capt. Miss A Tremewan, phone 83 703
BROWNIES: Wednesday each week, 4 p.m.
Brown Owl — Mrs. B, O. Bromhead, phone 89 238,
DRAMA CLUB: 3rd Tuesday, 8 p.m. Parish Hall.
Secretary — Mrs G, Bignell, phone 84 060.
CHOIR: Practice, Thursday, 7.30 p.m. Church.
Secretary — Mrs. S. J, Rouse, phone 89 476.
SUNDAY SCHOOLS: St. Matthew’s — Sundays, 9.45 a.m.

Ebbett Park Schuol — Sundays, 9.45 a.m.

3rd and 4th Form Girls — Sundays, 10 a.m.
BIBLE CLASSES: Other classes — Fridays, 7 p.m.

VICAR’S LETTER.
My dear Parishioners,

A new year commences, and it is natural that we should begin it with
hopes and plans for making a good year. The first need that comes to my mind
is the young people’s. The work of our Sunday School needs the assistance
of extra teachers, and the co-operation of parents in sending their children
every Sunday. The name applies to our Bible Classes. The membership needs
to be greatly increased. This part of Parish life needs immediate attention,
and there must be some of you who are willing to offer their help.

With regard to the Services at Church I am glad to say that Dean Gibson
is going to give us his help as Honorary Assistant Parish Priest, and I am very

St. Matthew’s (2)



grateful for this help. Mr. J. A. Trindall, our Organist, has been licensed by
the Archbishop to help me at Holy Communion by administering the Chalice.
This is a great help at the Celebrations. We congratulate him on his success
in the recent Theological Examinations when he passed in all three subjects
which he offered. I am very grateful to Mr. Frank Scott and Mr. Arthur Giorgi
for taking Mattins and Evensong for me on two Sundays in January to enable
me to get away for a holiday, and to Canon Hall, the Rev. John Roe and the
Rev. Alan Pywell for taking the Celebrations of Holy Communion.

Lent begins on March 3rd and so we have a chance to get settled down
before it comes. I hope we shall all make a special effort this year to observe
this Season well. Dean Gibson is taking a special course of Sermons on the
Sunday evenings and will be conducting the Three Hour Service on Good Friday.
You will find the sermons and the service very helpful. I hope that this year’s
Lent will be the best kept that we have ever had in this Parish.

In March most of the Parish organizations will resume their activities.
C.EM.S. will have already commenced on the last Wednesday in February.

We had good Services over Christmas, especially on Christmas Day, and
our Carol Service on the following Sunday was a wonderful Service. Our thanks
go to Mr. Trindall and his Choir. We were all greatly helped by the way they
led us in the Service. Also, I am very grateful to the Choir for the way they
have attended during the holiday period. They deserve our thanks. We are
too inclined to take their work for granted. I do hope new members will join
this year. It is a very great service they do for the glory of God and the worship

The

of His Church.

The Services have been very encouraging over this period.
will go on from here to still better things in this New Year.

I do hope you
Let us all join

together in making further progress in the days ahead.

Yours sincerely,
KENNETH F. BUTTON.

ALTAR FLOWERS.—February 7:
Miss Stubbs. 14 Mrs. Northe, 21 Mrs.
Hay. 28 Mrs. Harvey.

March: 7 Mrs. Coop. 14 Mrs. Far-
quharson. 21 Mrs. June,

WOMEN’S GUILD.—The first meet-
ing in 1965 will be held on Tuesday,
March 2nd, at 2.15 p.m.

New members will be very wel-
come, in fact, necessary, if the Guild
is to continue to function efficiently.
It has done much for the Parish in
the past, and an increase in mem-
bership will enable it to do even more
in the future.

AFTERNOON MOTHERS’ UNION.—
The first meeting in 1965 will be held
on the second Tuesday in March, the
9th, at 2 p.m.

As this will be the Annual Meet-
ing, all members are urged to attend
in order to elect the new Committee
and to consider this year’s pro-
gramme.

Members are also reminded that the
World Day of Prayer will be Friday,
March 5th. IM.L.

YOUNG WIVES GROUP.—Our first
meeting of the year will be held in
the Guild Room on March 4th at 7.45
p.m. This will be the Annual General
Meeting, and old and new members
will be most welcome.

The Christmas Party, held in
December, was most successful, and
all present seemed to enjoy them-
selves. The programme was a varied
one. Lily Bignall produced the play
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MAY HOPCRAFT

(1036 Fitzroy Avenue)
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Only the best is good enough . . . . .

HASTINGS BACON CO. LTD.
Purveyors of "HOLLY" BRAND

BACON, HAMS, LARD Etc.

ST. AUBYN STREET EAST HASTINGS
P.O. Box 71

Telephones:  Factory 85072, Res. 82448 Hastings
Napier 39716
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PRICE & MORRIS LTD.
PLUMBING
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DRAINAGE CONTRACTORS

Telephones: 88-959, after hours 86-376 HASTINGS
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“No Tears for Henry,” which was
presented by the Evening Mothers’
Union. The Young Wives put on a
“Hat Parade,” by courtesy of McAra’s
Ltd. Our thanks go to Jo Fletcher,
who so ably compered the parade.
June Bacon and five Evening Mothers’
Union members did a short mime, en-
titled “The Christmas Guest.” Then
Elizabeth and Stephanie Norton sang
a bracket of songs. They -certainly
have delightful voices. Thank you,
girls. Supper by candlelight with
festive decorations and food on the
tables concluded an enjoyable meet-
ing.

I should like to take this oppor-
tunity of thanking the committee for
their help and support throughout the
year. To Alisoun Werry, on behalf of
the group, I offer a big “Thank you”
for the able way in which she has
led the group during the past year.

We look forward to many more
pleasant meetings under her leader-
ship. J.C.
C.E.M.S.—Members are reminded

that the 1965 activities will begin at
the meeting on Wednesday, February
24, when there will be something of
interest for everyone. We remind
parishioners that, although we are
always looking for new members, our
meetings are open to all men.

CAROLS BY CANDLELIGHT.—In
past years the Carol Service has been
held on the Sunday before Christmas,
but last year, ie. 1964, it was held
on the Sunday after Christmas. There
may have been fears in the minds
of some of us that holidays could
affect the attendance, but the con-
gregation was as large as in former
years. Perhaps the Sunday’s coming
so soon after Christmas had a whole-
some effect.

As always, the recital by the choir
was delightful, and, not to be out-

done, the congregation made its
presence heard in the hymns. The
candlelight, the Christmas tree, the

crib, and the flowers, all assisted the
choir to give us the message of
Christmas.

The nine lessons were read by
youthful and adult members of the
choir, a warden and the Vicar.

To Mr. Trindall and his choir we
offer our appreciation and gratitude
for their gift to us.

THE VISIT OF THE REV. R. E.
MARSDEN. — Wednesday, January
13th, was a red-letter day in the
history of St. Matthew’s, for on that
day the Rev. and Mrs. R. E. Marsden
came to spend a day with us. Mr.
Marsden, the great-great-grandson of
Samuel Marsden, had preached on
Christmas Day at Oihi beach, 150
years after his illustrious ancestor,
Samuel Marsden, had preached the
first sermon in New Zealand on the
same spot.

Mr. Marsden preached at Evensong
on the day and took as his theme
“God is Love and Love is God.” He
then went on to show the large con-
gregation that his presence in New
Zealand was no mere accident. It
was the result of Divine Providence.
He was not one of those who believed
that if there had not been a certain
train of events he would not have
been with us. There were no “ifs”
in God’s purpose.

Almost the whole congregation came
to the Hall after the service to meet
the Rev. and Mrs. Marsden. Both
of them made it very plain that they
wanted to meet as many people as
possible, and so heartily was their in-
vitation accepted that we wondered
whether they had time to drink a cup
of tea. As always on such occasions
we wished their stay was longer.
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SINCERITY SUITS

*
SINCERITY SPORTS COATS
SINCERITY SPORTS TROUSERS
*

MILLAR & GIORGI LTD.
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Building or Refurnishing?

It can be a problem deciding where to start,
whom to approach. Just how do you go about
it anyway? Well, Christies have the answer
to all your furrushmg problems. We would
be happy to help and advise on all interior
decorations, colour schemes and furnishings,

FREE OF CHARGE.

It's a service we have been prepared to offer
throughout our business history, and it’s
available to you at any time.

If you're thinking of furnishing soon, con-
tact Christies.

CHRISTIES

)
CHRISTIES OF HASTINGS
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A pleasing feature of the evening
was the presence of a large Maori
contingent headed by that redoubtable
Christian patriarch, Thakara (“Ike’”)
Robin, who never lets his disability
interfere with his devotions. The pre-
sence of him and his people made the
Marsden service complete,

The collection, a generous one,
went to the Church Missionary
Society, a gesture applauded by our
visitors,

The Parish is grateful to the band
of ladies in the kitchen who fed the
multitude in the Hall so speedily and
efficiently; also to the Maori girls and
boys who were so helpful at supper
and afterwards. Someone has trained
them well.

In conclusion, we offer our thanks
to the Rev. and Mrs. Marsden for
their visit to us, and for the friend-
ship they so freely gave us. We hope
that when they return to Cornwall
and their work in Penzance they will
have happy memories of their stay in
New Zealand. They can be sure that
New Zealand and St. Matthew’s will
long remember them.

We know that pride is one of the
deadly sins, but we cannot refrain
from recording that our visitors both
loved the character and atmosphere
of our Church.

PERSONAL.—We are very pleased
to report that Archdeacon Young
wrote on his Christmas card that he
flourishes “like the weeds in the
garden.” On the envelope he used
one of the health stamps that depict
two New Zealand birds, and said he
chose it as from one downy old bird
to another. We regret to record that
we took it is a compliment and not as
an insult.

We congratulate Mr. and Mrs. J. A.
Trindall on having celebrated their

Silver Wedding anniversary, and hope
that the card and good wishes from
the Parish reached them before Sun-
day, January 17th. With some re-
luctance we refrain from “The first
25 years ete.”

Just before Christmas we had a
long and most interesting letter from
Mrs. Gerald Scott, whose assistance
in editing the St. James section of the
newsletter we have not forgotten.
The Scott family is finding life in Fiji
full of infinite variety, and some sur-
prises. The news we welcome is that
they have had a kindly reception on
all sides.

The news that Dean O. S. O. Gibson
is to assist with services in St.
Matthew’s this year is good news for
all of us. His presence amongst us
and his assistance to the Vicar will
be most welcome. We shall do our
utmost to make him feel that he is
part of St. Matthew’s,

The Vicar and his family are mow
spending a fortnight’s holiday at
Paraparaumu. @ We hope that the
weather is kind to them, and that the
Vicar and his wife will have a real
spell. They have earned it. Of late,
we respectfully suggest, they have
been laying up too many treasures in
Heaven.

Jill Button, in company with two
other trained nurses, is leaving shortly
for a working holiday in Britain and
the Continent. We hope they don’t
run out of patients.

One of those who took services in
St. Matthew’s during the holiday
period was the Rev. John Roe. When
we offered him thanks, he replied
that he owed us something. He re-
cently married Miss Noelene D’Ott,
who also served St. Matthew’s well.

AN APPEAL.—It may not be gener-
ally known, but Abbotsford, an Angli-
can home for girls and boys from 5-16
years, is always grateful for any good
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SETONCO POLYBAGS

Polythene plastic bags for every use

A FULL RANGE OF SIZES
AT LOW COST
IDEAL FOR:—
DEEP FREEZE FRUIT VEGETABLES
MEAT BREAD LUNCHES
Etc.

Ask at your nearest store for

SETONCO POLYBAGS

Distributed by:—
J. G. SETON & CO. LTD.
209S MARKET STREET
HASTINGS
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used clothing. Small boys are notori-
ously hard on their outer coverings,
and so parishioners whose families
are just about grown up know what
to do with clothes that are now too
small for their offspring. Parcels may
be left at the Parish Office.

BIBLE READING NOTES.—We re-
gret to announce an increase in price
for the notes. Will subscribers please
note that the price per annum will
now be 5/6. Postage is included in
this cost.

LOST.—During the Christmas period
two large pieces of scrim on which
the Church decorators wused to
assemble their flowers disappeared. It
is possible that one of the band in-
advertently removed them or took
them home. Finder, please report to
the Parish Office.

DONATIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER
Mrs. Sinclair Thompson 5/-, Mr. J.
Johnson 10/-, Mr. J 10/-, Mrs. F. 5/-,
Mrs. E. Redward 10/-, Mrs. C. W.
Campbell 10/-, Miss Satchell 10/-.

[Thanks and a happy 1965 to you
all.—Ed.]

THE THINGS THEY SAY.—Looking
at his baby brother, a boy said to
his father, “Why doesn’t Tommy
talk ?”

“He’s too young,” said Dad. “Child-
ren so little never talk.”

“Oh yes they do,” replied the boy.
“We learned in Sunday School last
week that Job cursed the day he was
born.”

[When this story was told to us,
“Jonah” was susbstituted for “Job”.
We're glad to refute the slander.—
Ed.]

EDITORIAL NOTE. — Good wishes
for 1965 to all our contributors and
readers. Health first and the rest
does not matter, much.

As parish organizations have not
yet resumed activities, we are short
of copy, but that is our usual experi-
ence in January. We're temporarily
editor, cub reporter, and printer’s
devil.

The deadline for March copy is
Tuesday, February 23rd. Contributors,
we hope, will be on the job again by
that time.

PARISH REGISTERS

HOLY BAPTISM

Nov. 29 Bryan Musson. Brett John
Raill, Stuart James Raill,
John Gillies Edwards. Steven

John Roil, Mark Douglas
Roil, Christopher Nigel
Brannigan.

Dec. 6 Katrine Margaret Faulkner
Boyes, Grant Faulkner Boyes,
Helen Anne Read, Darryl
Leach, Stewart Blair Hor-
rocks.
27 Grant Stephen Wood, Grant
Joseph  Fletcher, Michael
James Pearson,
January, 1965:
2 Debbie Louise Plummer,
3 Angela Rochelle Morse,
10 Tracey Jayne Watt, Tony
Richard Ebbett.
HOLY MATRIMONY.
Nov. 20 Williams Jens Harvey and
Megan Mary Symes.
Anthony Alic Munson and
Eileen Ann Marsden.

Dec. 5

Robert Andrew McGechan
and Christine Elizabeth
Lawrence,

21 Keith Eggleton Grove and
Helena Mary Pedersen.
January, 1965.
2 John Patrick Roe and
Noelene Marquerite D’Ott.
9 Douglas Allenby Wright and

Barbara Lois Brandon
Puddle.

16 Graeme Allen and Beverley
Anne Tuohy.
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IN MEMORIAM. 26 Charles Frederick Baker.

Nov. 28 Gwendoline Caroline Heald.

31 Eva Gertrude Perfect.
January, 1965.

Dec. 5 Juller Florence Nicholson. 1 Walter Henry Sutcliffe
8 Robert Earle Stokoe. Jose- Heaps.
phine Bryant. 5 Hubert Golding Rushton.
13 Lillian Mavis Huse, 5 Violet Mary Jane Maria
15 Daphne Hinemoa Dockary. Mitchell.
17 James Athol Curran. 9 Charles Samson Samuelson.
25 Elsie Clayton. 14 Agnew Jane Sabine Pasley.
CALENDAR FOR FEBRUARY.
February:
2 Tuesday—Purification of Blessed Virgin Mary. 7 a.m. Holy Communion.
3 Wednesday—7 a.m. Holy Communion. 7.30 p.m. Vestry Meeting.
4

Thursday—9.45 a.m. Intercessions for the Sick. 10.15 a.m. Holy Commun-
ion.

7—Sunday—EPIPHANY V. 7.15 am. and 8 a.m. Holy Communion. 11 a.m.

Family Service. 7 p.m. Evensong.

9 Tuesday—7 p.m. Sunday School Teachers’ Meeting.

10 Wednesday—7 a.m. Holy Communion. 5

11 Thursday—9.45 a.m. Intercessions for the Sick, 10.15 a.m. Holy Commun-
ion. Corporate Communion of Young Wives Group and Mothers’ Union.

12 Friday—T7 p.m. Bible Classes.

14 Sunday—SEPTUAGESIMA. 7.15 a.m. and 8 a.m. Holy Communion. 11 a.m.
Sung Eucharist. 7 p.m. Evensong. Sunday Schools recommence at 9.45
a.m., and 3rd and 4th Form Girls’ Bible Classes at 10 a.m.

17 Wednesday—7 a.m. Holy Communion.

18 :I‘hursday—9.45 a.m. Intercessions for the Sick, 10.15 a.m. Holy Commun-
ion.

19 Friday—7 p.m. Bible Classes.

21 Sunday—SEXAGESIMA. 7.15 am. and 8 am. Holy Communion. 11 a.m.
Mattins. 7 p.m. Evensong.

24 Wednesday—ST. MATTHIAS A.M., 7 a.m. Holy Communion. 7.30 p.m. Church
of England Men’s Society.

25 Thursday—9.45 a.m. Intercessions for the Sick, 10.15 a.m. Holy Communion.

26 Friday—7 p.m. Bible Classes.

28 Sunday—QUINQUAGESIMA. 7.15 a.m. and 8 a.m. Holy Communion. 11 a.m.
Holy Communion and Sermon. 7 p.m. Evensong.

March:

2 Tuesday—2.15 p.m. St. Matthew’s Women’s Guild. 7 p.m. Sunday School
Teachers’ Meeting.

3 Wednesday—ASH WEDNESDAY. The first day of Lent. 7 am. and 10.15
a.m. Holy Communion. 7.30 p.m. Compline and Address.

5 Friday—7 p.m. Bible Classes.

7

Sunday—LENT I, 7.15 am. and 8 a.m. Holy Communion. 11 a.m. Family
Service. 7 p.m. Evensong. Dean O. S. O. Gibson will preach a special course
of Sermons every Sunday in Lent.

REMEMBER, THE CHURCH IS
YOUR LAST TESTAMENT.

HART PRINT
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